JUL 10 2009 REALESTATE



July 9, 2009

Mr. David Misky Redevelopment Authority City of Milwaukee 809 N Broadway Milwaukee, WI 53202

RE: Tower Automotive Site

Dear Mr. Misky and RACM Commissioners:

As a member of the Board of Directors for the 30th Street Industrial Corridor, I recognize the positive impact that the redevelopment of the Tower Automotive Site will have on business, area residents and the revitalization of the 30th Street Industrial Corridor, surrounding neighborhood, the City of Milwaukee and southeastern Wisconsin.

Therefore, I am pleased to submit this letter in support of the City of Milwaukee and its proposal to create a tax incremental finance district for the area surrounding the Tower Automotive Site. I am excited about the opportunities the redevelopment of this site provides and look forward to seeing the site become a center for industry, commerce and jobs for the neighborhood and the greater Milwaukee community.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I may be of further assistance.

Robert R. Dennik

Vice President

VJS Construction Services